TOWN OF UNITY Unity Select Board MINUTES November 26, 2018

William ("Bill") Schroeter

John Callum, Jr.

Edward ("Ed") Gregory Harold Booth, Highway

Paul Moeller, Building/Health Inspector

Bruce Adams, Fire Department

Steve Schneider, UVLSRPC

Terry Callum, Crescent Lake Snow Riders

Rosemary Heino, Town Clerk Travis Chamberlain, Resident

Craig Shute, Resident/School Board

Bill opened the meeting at 4:10 pm.

Pledge of Allegiance.

At 4:12 John made a motion to go into non-public session under RSA 91-A:3,II (a) and (c). Second by Ed. All in favor.

At 4:40 the Selectmen returned to regular Selectmen's meeting.

Steve Schneider from the Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional Planning Commission discussed the major points for obtaining the \$80,000 grant for the USDA Solid Waste Management. Mr. Schneider spoke on efforts for green cleaning, food scrapping and household hazardous waste collections that would help the Town and more specifically the school and the Long-Term Care Facility.

Travis Chamberlain said that he was there to discuss the November 20th letter he received from the Selectmen. He said that he was sorry and that he realizes that he broke some rules. Mr. Chamberlain said that he has since taken down signs and has made the gate easily accessible. He stated that according to RSA 231 he is allowed to put up gates and bars. He said that he has taken care of that road for 7 years and now that his neighbor is selling an adjacent property, traffic has been heavier and the road is getting destroyed.

At 5:15 Ed made a motion to go into non-public session under RSA 91-A:3,II (a). Second by John. All in favor.

At 5:30 the Board returned to regular Selectmen's Meeting.

Paul Moeller said that he had a response from Mr. Clark on November 20, 2018 which was within the requested 10-day timeframe. Mr. Clark asked for more than the 30 days in order to remove junk and autos from his property. Paul e-mailed him back that he would check with officials to see if the time could be extended.

Consensus of the Select Board to proceed with the 30 day clean-up deadline of December 20, 2018.

Terry Callum gave the Selectmen a letter with a list of the Snow Rider Clubs' trail and road use in Town. He stated that he has not been able to meet with Fred Hall yet but he did meet with the Chickering's who thought that the Clubs' use of Lufkin Road was a good idea. Consensus of the Select Board to allow the use of Lufkin Road for the Crescent Lake Snow Riders.

Ed made a motion to sign the letter of support for the USDA Solid Waste Management grant for the UVLSRPC. Second by John. All in favor.

Ed made a motion to sign the letter to Trustee of Trust funds to write a check for \$1,500 to American Tire & Brake for winter tires and wheels for the Dodge Ram. Funds to be from the Fire Department Emergency Vehicle Capital Reserve. Second by John. All in favor.

Ed made a motion to have Chairman sign the Fortinet renewal for one year for \$454.62. Second by John. All in favor.

The Selectmen reviewed the Minutes of November 19, 2018. Ed made a motion to approve the Minutes as amended. Second by John. All in favor.

At 6:50 Ed made a motion to adjourn. Second by John. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,		
Tracy Decker Selectmen's Secretary		
Selectificit's Secretary	SELECTBOARD	
William A. Schroeter	John M. Callum, Jr.	Edward A. Gregory